榆林市第二中学 2018~2019 学年度第一学期期末教学检测

高二英语试题

注意事项:

- 1. 本试卷共10页,全卷满分150分,答题时间为120分钟;
- 2. 答卷前,考生须准确填写自己的姓名、准考证号,并认真核准条形码上的姓名、准考证号;
- 3. 本试卷由选择题和非选择题两大部分组成。选择题必须使用 2B 铅笔填涂,非选择题必须使用 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔书写,涂写要工整、清晰;
 - 4. 考试结束, 监考员将试题卷、答题卡一并收回。

第一部分: 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题,每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What's the weather like now?

A. Windy.

B. Rainy.

C. Sunny.

- 2. What will the woman do this afternoon?
 - A. Go to the chess club.
- B. Watch a tennis match.
- C. Attend a meeting.

- 3. Which salad does the man probably want?
 - A. Steak salad.

B. Fruit salad.

C. Chicken salad.

- 5. What is the man's job?
 - A. A teacher.

B. A doctor.

- C. A reporter.
- 5. Where does the conversation probably take place?
 - A. In a school canteen.
- B. In a classroom.
- C. In a bakery.

第二节 (共15 小颗:每小颗1.5 分,满分22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. Which book does the woman show the boy?
- A. Hamlet.

- B. The Twelfth Night.
- C. Romeo and Juliet.

- 7. What kind of book is the boy interested in?
 - A. Books on history.
- B. Books on science.
- C. Books on geography

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题		
8. What is Tom's plan for the future	re?	
A. To do business in Guangzhou	1.	
B. To be an English teacher in	Guangzhou.	
C. To be a businessman in Xi'an	n.	
9. What is the probable relationship	ip between the two speakers?	
A. Teacher and student.	B. Classmates.	C. Brother and sister.
听第8段材料,回答第10至12	题.	
10. What was the main purpose of	the man's trip to San Diego?	
A. To visit a sick boy.	B. To go sightseeing.	C. To send Emily to college.
11. How did the man learn about	the boy with cancer?	
A. From the Internet.	B. From the newspaper.	C. From his daughter.
12. Which place did the man fail	to visit?	
A. The zoo.	B. The museum.	C. The beach.
听第9段材料,回答第13至16	题。	
13. Where has the man come back	<i>?</i> ?	
A. Italy.	B. Switzerland.	C. Norway.
14. Which city impressed the man	most?	
A. Venice.	B. Paris.	C. Tromso.
15. When did Andrew most probab	oly see the Northern Lights?	
A. In late January.	B. In early January.	C. In late December.
16. What will the speakers do whi	le having lunch?	
A. Have a meeting.	B. Wait for their boss.	C. Look at some photos.
听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20	题。	
17. When will the speakers probab	oly have a special lecture?	
A. This Sunday.	B. This Friday.	C. This Wednesday.
18. What will be published on the	website?	
A. The results of the test.	B. The school homework.	C. Basic facts of the course.
19. What should students do to us	e the computers?	
A. Pay 10 pounds.	B. Get a special card.	C. Write an explanation.
20. What will the listeners do next	?	
A. Ask some questions.		
B. Learn about the equipment.		
C. Tour the computer departme	ent.	

榆林市第二中学高二英语期末试题 - 2 - (共10页)

第二部分:阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共15小题,每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列四篇短文,从每小题后所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上 将该选项涂黑。

A

Happy Birthday

The China National Opera (CNO) will give a concert to celebrate its 50th birthday.

Different generations of CNO vocalists, like Li Guangxi, Yao Hong and Ma Mei, will present the concert which will feature both songs from famous Chinese operas like The White—haired GM and The Hundred Bride, as well as, arias (咏叹调) of such western opera classics as Madame Butterfly, La Traviata and Rigoletto.

Time/date:7:30 pm, September 7,8

Location: Tiangiao Theatre

Tel:65514787,83156170

Tickets: $60 \sim 500 \ yuan (US \$ 7.2 \sim 60.2)$

Folk Music

A concert will be held to feature some recently – composed traditional Chinese music works. The concert, given by the Folk Orchestra of the China Opera and Ballet Theatre, will include such pieces as Memory of Childhood, Memorial Ceremony for God and Wine Song.

Time/date:7:30 pm, September 13

Location: Concert hall at the National Library of China

Tel:68485462,68419220

Tickets: $30 \sim 200$ yuan (US \$ 3.6 ~ 24.1)

Moon Music

A concert of traditional Chinese music will be given on eve of the Moon Festival.

The concert will feature a number of famous pieces centred on the theme of the moon, such as Moonlight, Spring Night on a Moonlit River and Lofty Mountain and Flowing River.

A number of popular traditional Chinese music performers, like Zhou Yaokun and Fan Weiqing, will play solos as well as cooperate with the folk music orchestra.

Time/date:7:30 pm, September 21st

Location: Grand theatre of the Cultural Palace of Nationalities

Tel:66068888,66069999

Tickets: $40 \sim 220 \ yuan (US \$ 4.8 \sim 27)$

21. If you want to buy tickets for the music Memory of Childhood, you will dial _____.

榆林市第二中学高二英语期末试题 - 3 - (共10页)

22. Which statement is RIGHT according to the passage? A. Li Guangxi, Yao Hong and Ma Mei stand for the same generation of CNO vocalists. B. Rigoletto is a famous piece on the theme of the moon.

C. 83156170

D. 66069999

D. Sports.

- C. Zhou Yaokun will play solos and Fan Weiqing will cooperate with the folk music orchestra.
- D. Lofty Mountain and Flowing River is a traditional Chinese music.

B. 68485462

23. In which column of a newspaper will the article be published?

A. Entertainment. B. Education. C. Culture.

A. 65514787

B

Bert Katz, my father-in-law, celebrated his 90th birthday in November 2016. Bert loved sports and was an enthusiastic Yankees (an American professional baseball team based in the New York City) fan, so it was no wonder that over the years, he was an avid (热切的) listener to WFAN radio and, in particular, the afternoon show hosted by Mike Francesa.

Bert had health issues in his later years that limited his mobility, and when he lost his eyesight three years ago, his attachment to his radio and Francesa became more **pronounced**. He just loved listening to Mike talk about sports and his Yankees each afternoon. Those hours brought him so much pleasure.

Of course, Mike will be leaving Dec. 15, 2017 after 30 years at the station. Mike lives in the same community where I work on Long Island, and I have gotten to know him over the past 20 years. So when my father-in-law was approaching his special birthday the year before last year I asked Mike for a favor: to call Bert and wish him a happy birthday.

Mike agreed without hesitation. Two days before the special day, Mike stopped at my workplace. I called Bert at his nursing home and put Mike on the phone. It was a complete surprise to Bert. Mike spent more than 10 minutes wishing Bert a happy birthday, and of course, talking about the Yankees.

When my family celebrated Bert's birthday two days later, he couldn't stop talking about the phone call. Over his lifetime, he said it was one of the nicest things anyone had ever done for him.

Unfortunately, Bert's health declined last year and he passed away July 13, 2017. But even in his final months in the hospital and nursing home, he always had a radio set to WFAN to listen each afternoon to Mike Francesa. And he also had the memory of that special phone call for his 90th birthday.

- 24. What habit did Bert keep for years?
 - A. Playing baseball.

A. Obvious.

- B. Listening to a sports program.
- C. Checking his eyesight regularly.
- D. Leading organized cheering for the Yankees.
- 25. What does the underlined word "pronounced" in Paragraph 2 mean?
- - B. Unusual. 榆林市第二中学高二英语期末试题 - 4 - (共10页)

C. Important. D. Understandable.

27. What is the best title for the text	?
A. A special gift.	B. The call finally arrived.
C. The big dream came true.	D. An unforgettable birthday party.
	C
The Golden Gate Bridge in San Franc	cisco, California is one of the world's most beautiful bridges. It is
also one of the most visited places in the	world. More than 1800 hundred million vehicles have used the
bridge since it opened more than 70 years	ago.
The bridge was painted "Internation	onal Orange" because that color went well with the natural
surroundings. The color also is easier to s	ee in the heavy fog that often covers the area. But the Golden
Gate Bridge was not named for its orange	color. It was named for the body of water that it crosses, the
Golden Gate Strait, which is the entrance	to the San Francisco Bay from the Pacific Ocean.
Planning for the bridge began in the	1920s when the area around San Francisco was growing. People
living in the area needed another way to g	get to the city besides small ferries. Joseph Strauss was the chief
engineer for the project. Work began in 19	34. Mr. Strauss demanded the strongest safety protections in the
history of bridge building. These included	the first use of "hard hats" to protect the workers' heads and
special glasses to protect their eyes. A spe	ecial safety net was suspended under the bridge. This net saved
the lives of 19 men during the construction	n.
The Golden Gate Bridge opened in 19	937. It extends 1280 meters across the water. The total length is
2737 meters. It was the largest suspension	on bridge (吊桥) in the world until 1964. That is when the
Verrazano Narrows Bridge opened in New	York City. Today, the Golden Gate Bridge is the ninth longest
suspension bridge in the world.	
28. What was the Golden Gate Bridge	e named after?
A. The Strait it crosses.	B. The color of a paint.
C. The local climate.	D. Its natural surroundings.
29. How did people cross the Golden	Gate Strait before the bridge was built?
A. By plane. B. By tr	ain. C. By road. D. By boat.
30. Why was a special safety net susp	pended under the bridge?
A. Because it can protect the env	ironment.
B. Because it can prevent worker	s from falling.
C. Because it can make construct	ion easier.
D. Because it can save building r	naterials from falling

榆林市第二中学高二英语期末试题 - 5 - (共10页)

C. Cold-hearted.

D. Independent.

26. What word can describe the author?

31. What do we know about Joseph Strauss?

A. He built the first suspension bridge in the world.

B. Caring.

A. Honest.

- B. His safety measures were not of practical value.
- C. He attached importance to the workers' safety.
- D. He demanded strong measures to ensure the safety of the bridge.

D

Everglades National Park (大沼泽地国家公园) is located in the state of Florida. It is the largest wilderness in the entire country and makes up 25% of the wetlands in the state. The park is home to several rare and endangered species. It is also the third largest national park in the US, after Death Valley and Yellowstone. Each year, about 1 million tourists visit the park. On a global level, it has been announced as a World Heritage Site.

Unlike most other national parks, Everglades National Park was created to protect an ecosystem(生态系统) from damage. In 1947, President Harry Truman spoke at the official opening of Everglades National Park, saying the goal of creating the park was to protect forever a wild area that could never be replaced.

10,000 different islands make up Everglades National Park. Each of these islands is lived by natural wildlife. The Everglades is home to about 15 species that are endangered. In addition, more than 350 bird species and 300 species of fresh and saltwater fish live within the park. The Everglades is also home to 40 species of mammals and 50 reptile species.

There are many ways to explore the Everglades. Visitors can see alligators (短吻鳄) while hiking the Anhinga Trail. The Everglades is one of the only places on Earth where freshwater alligators and saltwater crocodiles live in the same area. Visitors using airboats are likely to see large groups of birds. Some visitors might enjoy riding bicycles through Shark Valley. Others may want to move slowly through waters where they can see insects and wildlife closely.

According to experts, changes to the Everglades are becoming a danger to several different kinds of wildlife. They say it is a result of actions the US government began more than 50 years ago, and settlers began even earlier.

32. In the first paragraph, we're mainly told that										
	32.	In	the	first	naragranh	we're	mainly	told	that	

- A. Florida is famous for its wetlands
- B. the US has three important national parks
- C. Everglades National Park is of great value
- D. Everglades National Park is popular with visitors
- 33. How does the author describe the richness of wildness in the park?
 - A. By listing figures.

 B. By personally experiencing.
 - C. By making a comparison.

 D. By carrying on a study.
- 34. From the passage, we know that _____
 - A. in fact Everglades National Park is a big island

榆林市第二中学高二英语期末试题 - 6 - (共10页)

- B. visitors are not allowed to stay in the water in the park.
- C. President Harry Truman first suggested setting up the park
- D. the park is among the few places where alligators and crocodiles live together
- 35. What would be further discussed if the passage is continued?
 - A. What the government has done to protect the park.
 - B. How the park's environment was badly changed.
 - C. What readers can do to help to save the wetlands.
 - D. How important endangered wildlife is to the world.

第二节 (共5小题,每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Do you have a health problem, such as high blood pressure or obesity? Did your doctor tell you that you can improve your condition with better nutrition? Do cancer, heart disease, or diabetes run in your family? ____36 ___Meanwhile, you also need to improve your eating habits for better nutrition.

It can be hard to change your eating habits. However, you are sure to benefit from making changes to your diet if you have diseases that can be made worse by things you are eating or drinking. ____37___

- ◆ Find the strengths and weaknesses in your present diet. Do you eat 4 5 cups of fruits and vegetables every day? Do you get enough calcium? Do you eat whole grain, high-fiber foods? If so, you're on the right track. Keep it up! ____38___
- ◆ 39 If you eat a lot of fat at present, cut back and change your habits. For example, reduce any extra fat. This includes butter on bread, sour cream on baked potatoes, and salad dressings.
- ◆ Think about asking for help from a nutritionist. They can help you follow a special diet, especially if you have a health issue.
 - A. If your answer is yes, talk to your doctor about your health.

- B. If not, add more of these foods to your daily diet.C. Cut back on unhealthy fat.
- D. Below are suggestions to improve your health.
- E. You should eat foods that contain vitamins and minerals.
- F. Write down what you eat and drink every day.
- G. Balanced nutrition and regular exercise are good for your health.

第三部分:英语知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 完形填空(共20小题,每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出适合填入对应空白处的最佳选 项,并在答题卡上将该选项涂黑。

Bobby was getting cold in the snow. His shoes had a few holes and did a poor job of keeping out the 41 . He had been out for about an hour already, 42 he could not hit an idea for his mother's Christmas gift.

Ever since his father died three years ago, the family had 43. His mother's small wage could 44 make ends meet. What the family lacked in 45 they made up for in love. Bobby's sisters, clever with hands, had already 46 beautiful gifts for their mother. But Bobby had nothing.

Standing up, Bobby walked to the street. It wasn't 47 without a father, especially when he needed a man to talk to. He walked from shop to shop. Everything seemed so beautiful and so out of 48.

It was getting dark and Bobby turned to walk home when 49 his eyes caught something shining on the ground. He reached down and 50 a shiny dime (a coin of ten cents).

Never before has anyone felt so 51 as Bobby felt at that moment. 52 spread throughout his body. 53 his new found treasure, he walked into a nearby store. His 54 quickly turned cold when knowing he could buy nothing with only a dime.

Then he went into a flower shop. Bobby handed the dime and asked 55 he could buy one flower for his mother. Looking at Bobby , the shopkeeper 56 for a second and asked Bobby to wait there. Few minutes later, the shopkeeper came out with a bunch of beautiful red roses. Bobby's heart 57 as the shopkeeper placed the roses gently into a beautiful box. He had only a dime!

"That will be ten cents, young man," the shop owner said. 58 Bobby gave the man his coin in disbelief. Could this be true? 59 the boy's mind, the shopkeeper added, "I just happened to have some roses on sale. Would you like them?"

This time Bobby didn't 60 . Walking out of the door, Bobby heard the shopkeeper say, "Merry Christmas, son. "

,				
41. A. rain	B. cold	C. dark	D. dust	
42. A. yet	B. so	C. or	D. thus	
43. A. ended	B. moved	C. struggled	D. united	

42. A. yet	B. so	C. or	D. thus
43. A. ended	B. moved	C. struggled	D. united
4.4 A la	D. samah ahila	C	D. tatalla

44. A. hardly	B. probably	C. usually	D. totally
45. A. time	B. spirit	C. money	D. education
46. A. bought	B. made	C. ordered	D. exchanged

50. A. searched B. watched C. placed 51. A. popular B. special C. wealthy 榆林市第二中学高二英语期末试题 - 8 - (共10页)

B. suddenly

49. A. gradually

C. hurriedly

D. deliberately

D. discovered

D. comfortable

53. A. Choosing	B. Holding	C. Bringing	D. Fetching
54. A. guilt	B. patience	C. curiosity	D. excitement
55. A. what	B. why	C. if	D. when
56. A. paused	B. looked	C. waited	D. prayed
57. A. settled	B. sank	C. bled	D. relieved
58. A. Slowly	B. Calmly	C. Secretly	D. Unwillingly
59. A. Changing	B. Clearing	C. Occupying	D. Reading
60. A. refuse	B. stop	C. insist	D. hesitate
第二节 语法填空(共10小	题,每小题 1.5 分,满·	分 15 分)	
阅读下面短文,在空白处	:填入1个适当的单词	同或括号内单词的正确形	式。
Mid-Autumn Festival is	a harvest festival, <u>61</u>	. (celebra	ate) in most East Asian
countries, such as China and V	ietnam. The festival <u>62</u>	. (take) p	laces on month 8 day 15 of
the Chinese calendar. In 2017	it's on October 4th.		
It is <u>63</u> . se	econd most important	festival in China after C	Chinese New Year. To the
Chinese, the festival means fa	amily reunion and pea	ace. It is also called "th	ne moon festival" as it is
celebrated when the moon is b	elieved to be the <u>64.</u>	(big) and t	fullest.
Chinese people celebrat	e the Mid-Autumn	festival 65.	many traditional and
meaningful activities, such as	eating dinner with fan	nily, hanging lanterns, gu	essing lantern riddles, and
worshipping the moon. Since 20	008 , Mid-Autumn Fest	ival <u>66.</u> (]	be) a 3-day public holiday
in mainland China.			
New celebrations have de	veloped in recent years	s. The younger generations	s prefer <u>67</u> .
(travel), surfing the Internet, a	and using smart phone	apps to celebrate with the	eir families.
Moon cakes are the must	-eat Mid-Autumn food	d in China. They are a k	aind of traditional Chinese
pastry. Chinese people see in	the roundness of moon	cakes a symbol of reuni	on and <u>68.</u>
(happy). Other foods eaten du	uring the festival are b	narvest foods, such as cra	bs, pumpkins, and grapes.
People enjoy them at their fres	hest and most nutrition	ıs.	
Festival food traditions ar	e also changing. The	younger generations have	<u>69.</u> (they)
own ideas about what should	l be eaten. Most of	them don't like moon	cakes, and prefer to eat
70. they like.			
第[四部分:写作(共	两节,满分35分)	
第一节 短文改错(共1	0 小题,每小题 1 分,	満分 10 分)	
			下作文。文中共有 10 处
语言错误,每句中最多有两处			
			₩~10 K 0
作り	№甲另一甲子尚—— 央 诺界	明末试题 - 9 - (共10页)	

C. Regret

D. Ambition

B. Panic

52. A. Warmth

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(/),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第11 处起)不计分。

One day when I was on my way to home from school, I found a building on fire. Immediately I called the firefighters.

Several minutes lately, the firefighters arrived and tried their best control the fire. With the help the firefighters, a lot of peoples left the building safely. Sudden a foreign woman came in a hurry to tell the firefighters everything. But they couldn't understand what she says. I went to the woman and asked her that was happening. She told me that his daughter was still in the building. I told the firefighters about it at once. They immediately ran into the building and rescued a little girl.

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

假如你是校学生会主席李华。新年即将到来,为了帮助你校的外国留学生更好地了解中国文化,学生会将为他们举办一个晚会。请你根据以下提示,用英语向他们发出口头通知。

时间:下周五6:00-8:00

地点:教学楼 101 室

内容:1. 唱中国歌;2. 比赛用筷子;3. 学习包饺子。

注意:1. 可适当增加细节,以使行文连贯;

- 2. 词数:100 左右(开头和结尾已经给出,不计入总词数)。
- 3. 提示词:筷子(chopsticks)。

Notice

Good afternoo	on , everyone. Ma	y I have your	I have your attention, please?			

Thank you for your attention.

榆林市第二中学 2018~2019 学年度第一学期期末教学检测

高二英语试题参考答案及评分标准

第一部分: 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题,每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

1. A 2. C 3. B 4. A 5. B

第二节 (共 15 小题,每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分)

6. C 7. A 8. A 9. B 10. C 11. B 12. A 13. B 14. C 15. A

16. A 17. A 18. A 19. B 20. C

第二部分:阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共 15 小题,每小题 2 分,满分 30 分)

A)21. B 22. D 23. A

B) 24. B 25. A 36. B 27. A

C)28. A 29. D 30. B 31. C

D)32. C 33. A 34. D 35. B

第二节 (共5小题,每小题2分,满分10分)

36. A 37. D 38. B 39. C 40. F

第三部分:英语知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 完形填空(共20小题,每小题1.5分,满分30分)

41. B 42. A 43. C 44. A 45. C 46. B 47. D 48. C 49. B 50. D

51. C 52. A 53. B 54. D 55. C 56. A 57. B 58. A 59. D 60. D

第二节 语法填空(共10小题,每小题1.5分,满分15分)

61. celebrated 62. takes 63. the 64. biggest 65. with

66. has been 67. travelling 68. happiness 69. their 70. what

第四部分:写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题,每小题1分,满分10分)

One day when I was on my way to home from school, I found a building on fire. Immediately I called

the firefighters.

Several minutes $\underline{\text{lately}}$, the firefighters arrived and tried their best control the fire. With the help \land

later of the firefighters, a lot of peoples left the building safely. Sudden a foreign woman came in a hurry to tell the

people Suddenly

榆林市第二中学高二英语期末试题 - 答案 -1(共3页)

firefighters everything. But they couldn't understand what she says. I went to the woman and asked her that something said what

was happening. She told me that <u>his</u> daughter was still in the building. I told the firefighters about it at her

once. They immediately ran into the building and rescued a little girl.

the

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

参考范文:

One possible version:

Notice

Good afternoon, everyone. May I have your attention, please?

I'm the chairman of the Students' Union. As the New Year is coming, we are going to hold a New Year party for you, which is intended to enable you to have a better understanding of Chinese culture.

During the party, not only can you sing a Chinese song, but you will also compete with each other to see how skilled you are at using chopsticks. What's more, you'll learn at the party how to make dumplings. It sounds great, doesn't it? The party is scheduled in Room 101 of the Teaching Building from 6:00 p. m. to 8:00 p. m. next Friday. Please make sure you won't miss it.

Thank you for your attention.

- 一、评分原则
 - 1. 本题总分为25分,按五个档次给分。
 - 2. 评分时,首先根据作文的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次,然后以该档次的要求来衡量、确定或调整档次,最后给分。
 - 3. 词数少于100的,从得分中减去2分。
 - 4. 评分的观察点为:写作要点、应用词汇和语法结构的多样性、准确性以及上下文的连 贯性。
 - 5. 拼写与标点符号是语言准确性的一个方面。评分时, 应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。英、美拼写及词汇用法均可接受。
 - 6. 如书写较差,影响交际,将分数降低一个档次。
- 二、各档次的给分范围和要求

第五档:(21~25分)

完全完成了试题规定的任务。

- ——覆盖所有写作要点,陈述充分。
- ——应用恰当语法结构和词汇。
- ——语法结构和词汇方面有个别错误,主要表现在复杂语法结构或较高级词汇层面。具备较强的语言运用能力。
- ——语句间有效使用连接成分,全文结构紧凑。

榆林市第二中学高二英语期末试题 - 答案 - 2 (共 3 页)

完全达到预期规定的任务的写作目的。

第四档:(16~20分)

完成了试题规定的任务。

- ——覆盖所有写作要点,陈述较充分。
- ——应用的语法结构和词汇能够满足写作任务的要求。
- ——语法结构和词汇方面有些许错误,主要表现在较复杂语法结构或常用词汇层面。
- ——语句间应用简单的连接成分,全文结构比较紧凑。

达到了预期的写作目的。

第三档:(11~15分)

基本完成了试题规定的任务。

- ——覆盖所有写作要点,陈述欠充分;仅覆盖部分写作要点。
- ——应用的语法结构和词汇能够满足写作任务的一般要求。
- ——语法结构和词汇方面有一些错误,主要表现在一般语法结构和基本词汇层面。
- ——语句间应用简单的连接成分,全文内容基本连贯。

整体而言,基本达到了预期的写作目的。

第二档:(6~10分)

未完成试题规定的任务。

- ——漏掉或未描述清楚部分内容,含有一些无关信息。
- ——语法结构单调,词汇知识有限。
- ——有不少语法结构和词汇方面的错误,影响对写作内容的理解。
- ——内容缺少连贯性。

信息未能清楚地达给读者。

第一档:(1~5分)

未完成试题规定的任务。

- ——未理解试题要求,明显遗漏内容,含有不少无关信息。
- ——语法结构和词汇方面的错误较多,影响对写作内容的理解。
- ——仅个别句子或短语可读,内容不连贯。

未能传达信息。

0分

未能传达给读者任何信息;内容太少,无法评判;写作内容与题目无关或无法看清楚。

三、说明

- 1. 写作要点可用不同方式表达。
- 2. 对紧扣主题的适当发挥不予扣分。

榆林市第二中学 2018~2019 学年度第一学期期末教学检测

高二英语试题听力

第一节

听下面 5 段对话,每段对话后有一个小题。从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

Text 1

W: What's the weather like today?

M: It has stopped raining, but there's a bitterly cold wind out there.

Text 2

M: Are you coming to watch the tennis match this afternoon?

W: Sorry, I can't. I have a meeting.

Text 3

W:Do you want steak salad, fruit salad, or chicken salad?

M:I'll have whichever salad that doesn't have meat in it.

Text 4

W: Michael, are you still working for newspaper?

M: No. I'm teaching in a college now.

Text 5

W: Morning! Would you like one of my sandwiches?

M: No, thanks. I have had breakfast already at home. Did you get them from the school canteen?

W:No, I bought them at a bakery. I'll save one for you. You can have it during breaks between classes.

第二节

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6至7题。

Text 6

M: Excuse me, are there any books by Shakespeare?

W: Yes. Here is one Romeo and Juliet.

M: That's it. Thanks.

榆林市第二中学高二英语期末试题 - 听力 -1(共3页)

W: Why do you all come to borrow his books today?

M: We have to write book reviews about his works for homework.

W: Interesting. What other books do you need?

M:I want a book about history. I'm interested in history.

W:OK. You can have a look over there.

M:Thank you.

听第7段材料,回答第8至9题。

Text 7

M: Hi, Mary.

W:Hi, Tom. We haven't seen each other since we graduated from high school.

M: Yeah. You now look even prettier than at school.

W: Thank you. How's everything going? Any news?

M:I'm going to do business with foreigners next month.

W: Really? Very glad to hear it. Where are going to do business?

W/ C 1 Th

M: Thank you.

M: I will go to Guangzhou.

W: Sounds good. There are more chances for business there than in Xi'an. By the way, I think English is very important in the job.

M:Yes, it'll be very useful in many ways, so I practice English every day.

W: Hope you'll be a successful businessman there.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12小题。

Text 8

техі

W: Jim, I heard you took a trip to San Diego. Is that right?M: Yes. My daughter Emily was admitted by San Diego University, so I drove her there.

W:Did you spend some time visiting the city on the trip?

M:Yes. But I was only there for two days, so I didn't do too many things.

W: What did you do there?

M: We looked around San Diego University. We went to the beach. We walked around the city. We also dropped in on a brave boy suffering from cancer. My daughter and I read about him in a newspaper. If you want to know more about the boy, you can read some news about him on the Internet.

W: Well, did you take any pictures?

M: Yes, I have them with me. Do you want to look at them?

W: Sure, I love looking at photos.

M: This one is of my daughter and me on the beach, and this was taken in a museum before I left.

榆林市第二中学高二英语期末试题 - 听力 -2(共3页)

W: Did you go to the famous zoo there?

M: No, I hope to have a chance next time.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

Text 9

W: Andrew, you are back. Have you bought some gifts for me?

M: Of course. Some chocolate from Switzerland. Enjoy it.

W: Wow! Thank you so much! It must be very delicious. So how is your trip there?

M: Amazing! You know, Switzerland is not only famous for its watches, but also for its chocolate. A Swiss chocolate producer offers factory tours to guests. Then I had the opportunity to learn about the different production stages of process.

W:I once watched the movie *Charlie and the chocolate Factory*. But I have never been to the chocolate factory. I envy you!

M: You can too if you are willing to spare time for visiting various places.

W:Yea,I think you are right. Well, you have travelled many places, like Venice in Italy and Paris in France. So which place do you like most?

M: What impressed me most is Tromso, a city in the north of Norway. It is located near the Arctic Circle. So it is a good place for me to fully enjoy the Northern Lights. I will remember that experience forever. And when I was in Tromso, it happened to be the Northern Lights Festival. It takes place during the last week of January every year.

W: The Northern Lights? Have you taken photos? I can't wait to see them.

M:Of course. I will show you at lunchtime. Let's get to work first before the boss arrives. It's five to ten now.

听第10段材料,回答第17至20题。

Text 10

Good morning, everyone. I'd like to welcome you to the new computer course. Today we'll be going on a guided tour of the computer department. But first, I'd like to tell you the basic facts about your course. We will have lessons at this time on Wednesdays and Fridays, with special lectures at weekends. Sometimes, you will have some homework to do. You are expected to come to all classes, so you will need a medical certificate or written explanation for any days you are absent. There will be a test once a month. We will publish your marks on our website, unless you do not accept this. In this case, we'll send you a letter. Now, perhaps most important of all, you will probably want free access to the computers so that you can do your own work and prepare for tests. This is fine, but you must have a personal identity card. The price is 20 pounds, but you can get this money back if there is no damage to the equipment during the year. Well, it's time for the tour now, so I'll answer any questions you have later.